To: The Honorable Kristi Noem
Secretary of Homeland Security
U.S. Department of Homeland Security
2707 Martin Luther King Jr. Avenue, SE
Washington, DC 20528, USA 
E-mail: dhssecretary@hq.dhs.gov

Copy to: Embassy of the United States of America
Marcus Micheli
John Adams Park 1
2244 BZ Wassenaar
E-mail: ircthehague@state.gov

(Plaats, datum)

Dear Secretary Noem,

I am extremely concerned over the recent unlawful expulsions of 255 Venezuelans and Salvadorans from the United States to El Salvador under the purported authority of the Alien Enemies Act, and despite a court order prohibiting their removal. These individuals include people who were engaged in ongoing legal proceedings, had no criminal record or ties to a gang, or had already been granted protection under U.S. law, including the Convention Against Torture. Many were expelled without removal orders, a violation of established legal processes.

Disturbingly, these individuals have been transferred to a prison notorious for its inhumane conditions, where reports document extreme overcrowding, denial of medical care, and widespread ill-treatment amounting to cruel, inhuman, or degrading treatment. 

I urge you to immediately return those that were illegally removed to El Salvador so that they can continue their immigration proceedings in the US, and halt any subsequent expulsions, complying with the decisions of the US Judiciary.  

Thank you for your attention to this urgent matter.

Yours sincerely, 

(Naam, adres)
